


Many separated parents may have verbal agreements or an old parenting plan that 
is out of date but over time have moved to more time being shared with both parents. 
When there is an argument or a new partner comes on the scene, it can all blow up 
and the status quo goes out the window and the battle to reinstate time with the 
children ensues. This can result in family dispute resolution mediation to try to 
negotiate with the coparent who knows that the future law will not require them to 
consider equal or significant time with the children so no agreement is reached.  
 
The gatekeeping has begun in a parent dictating if and when the children can see 
the other parent. The other parent attempts to go to court to seek equal or significant 
time with both parents for the children and supporting evidence, family report writers, 
hearings to decide what is in the best interests of the children begins at a hefty cost. 
With the family law act repealing equal shared responsibility and equal or significant 
time with both parents the judge will NOT have to consider giving equal shared 
responsibility or significant time with both parents.  
 
Future families embarking on separation will not feel they have to have equal 
decision-making responsibility and will lead to the dominant party using coercive 
control to be the gate keeper in making all the decisions as well as deciding what the 
parenting schedule will be.  
 
These laws are being repealed due to high conflict and domestic violence cases 
reaching court whereby the judge currently has to consider equal or significant time 
with both parents as it is currently in the family law acts S61DA & s65DAA. These 
cases are before the judge anyway so they can consider and make a judgement if it 
is in the best interests of the children.  
 
So, why should these laws that currently enable many parents to reach their own 
agreements based on s61DA & S65DAA be removed when the very cases of high 
conflict or domestic violence are already before the judge. We seem to be impacting 
ALL separated parents by removing the guidelines that enable them to share the 
decision making and time spent with the children as they did prior to separation.  
 

Parenting roles have changed significantly over the years with many parents being 

interchangeable with the care of the children as the household has become two 

income families. Children have strong bonds with both parents in this new age of 

shared parenting pre-separation but we seem to be stepping back in time with the 

family law amendment bill to repeal equal shared parental responsibility and equal or 

significant time with both parents. The best interests of the child are to have shared 

parenting as close to what they had pre-separation. 

The family law act should promote and enable families to create two loving homes 

for their children by setting guidelines to achieve that.  
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